
 

1 

    
               
                                 

                   February 2018 

WELCOME NEW EMPLOYEES! 
Antonio Coello, Grounds Maintenance Worker…………..…………………………………………1/2/18 
Matthew Paeschke, Electrical Control Systems Tech………………………………………………1/16/18 
 

North Campus Open House 
 

On Thursday, January 11th, 2018, Campus Planning shared updates to the north campus master site 
plans with the public. The purpose of this master site plan is to protect the Willamette River and ac-
commodate potential future growth, allowing the university to meet its mission as an institution of 
higher education.  It concentrates most of the potential building development south of the railroad 
tracks.  It places 19 of 76 acres in conservation and puts stringent limitations on development north of 
the railroad tracks to maximize riparian restoration and open space opportunities along the river and 
Millrace outfall. It carefully balances the long-term needs of the university and desires of the communi-
ty as a whole, addressing key interests in connectivity, river access, riparian restoration, safety, and  
active uses.   
 

EMILY ENG, Senior Planner, and AARON OLSEN, Landscape Planning Associate, from  
Campus Planning, talk to visitors about the upcoming plans. 
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Over Winter Break 2017, the EWEB 15th Street waterline 
project was completed .  It was started on December 11th  
and finished on December 19th.  Job well done! 

MOOD LIGHTING 
 
These are photos of new lighting the 
electrical shop installed over winter 
break in the Knight Library Reading 
Room. 
 
They removed 132-175W metal halide 
fixtures and replaced them with 74-
50W 2x2 flat panel LED fixtures. They 
ran the calculations and came up with 
an estimated savings of $10,200.00 
annually.  
 
Thanks to Kenny Ramsdal and  
Roland Guerrero for their hard work 
completing this project during the 
break. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

The group that participated in the sold out APPA University Facilities 
Management Training in Portland, over the week of January 21st—25th.   
 
The Institute is offered twice a year and is composed of General Admin-
istration & Management, Maintenance & Operations, Energy & Utilities, 
and Planning, Design & Construction.  As you can see, all those groups 
were well represented by CPFM. 
 
This was LeAnna Pitts’ fourth and final session. She has graduated from 
the Institute. Congratulations! 
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YEARS OF SERVICE BANQUET 

2018 
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INTERESTING TIDBITS 

NOTES FROM UNDERGROUND: IT EDITION 
Kevin McGlinchey, IT Manager 
 
AiM Update - Based on the results of our last set of system walk-throughs, the Steering Committee agreed to move 
the Go-Live date to April 1, 2018. This will give us a bit more time to resolve the issues list from the last walk-
through plus do one last walk-through to ensure the system is ready to go.  
 
We're in the final stages in the process of hiring a new student worker to replace the vacancy left by Logan Ballarche. We had a 
really strong pool of folks that were interested in the position and I'm confident we'll get someone good. We'll send an announce-
ment and bring the individual hired around to meet everyone. 
 
As always, if you have any questions about your tickets, please call our Dispatch Desk at extension 6-2455. 
 

NEW ARRIVAL! 

 

On New Year’s Eve, 2017,  
Quinn Anthony Marchetta 

joined the world!  
 

Congratulations Jon  
Marchetta & Allison 

McGuffie! 

The UO Business Affairs 
Office and Purchasing & 
Contracting Services will 
soon launch Concur, a new 
paperless travel and procure-

ment card management system. Concur is an online 
platform that allows users to streamline purchasing 
and travel systems. The new  P Card process is 
expected to launch in late January and the travel 
platform will launch in March. Stay tuned!! 

REMINDER!!!  
 

Please send in your gold duck nominations to annecs@uoregon.edu by February 20th 
The form you will need can be found on the Campus Ops Files (H:) drive at 

H:\Public\Employee Recognition\Gold Duck Nomination Form 
 

Thank you 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
GIVE GENEROUSLY! EVERY DOLLAR HELPS—BUY CHOCOLATES FOR YOUR LOVED ONES, BRING IN 
CANNED GOODS, PUT $$ IN THE JAR AT THE FRONT DESK.  ANY WAY YOU DO IT, YOU’RE HELPING TO  

WIPE OUT HUNGER! 
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        EXTRA LARGE KUDOS KORNER 
 

Recipients of holiday cards and thanks: 
 
To Jon Petro from EC Cares 
To Tom Sheridan from EC Cares 
To Richard Vaughan from EC Cares 
To Terry Huuki  from EC Cares 
To Steve Pelkey from EC Cares 
To Bill Greene  from EC Cares 
To Laura Ahlgren from ENVS Staff 
 
 
 
 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

From: Amy Salmore  
Sent: Wednesday, December  27, 2017 4:40 PM 
To: Steve Pelkey <spelkey@uoregon.edu>; Jeff Butler  <jbutler8@uoregon.edu> 
Subject: Zone C Kudos 
 
I wanted to write a big thanks to Zone C: Jon, Tom, Matt, Bill, Terry, and Richard, and Lawrence. Recently especially Jon, Tom, Matt and Bill-
they have been a big help with temperature, toilet, light, and other issues at PHNB, and do a great job about coming in quietly and also explaining 
to users onsite well what is happening and going on.  
 
Matt recently resolved a scheduling hiccup with furniture install, that was quite a kerfuffle on my end, with respect and quick response, and the 
work was done in good time with all users left happy. 
 
I had two directors stop me today (after Jon and I went and checked on items all about 5th floor) tell me what a great help and how good Jon was 
in service and communication when they had their respective office air output issues, and a leak in an area last year.  They both commended Jon.   
 
This team comes in and works, and cleans up almost unnoticed. They also consistently have good communication onsite and in email. The direc-
tors felt Zone C is responsive, and present themselves with utmost professionalism.  
 
(Until I yell out “Hey Jon/Tom/Bill!” across the entire open floor wing….)  
 
Thanks and pass on good kudos-please pass on an AWESOME JOB card to them.   
 
Happy Holidays,  
Amy 
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
From: Anthony Cranford  
Sent: Thursday, December 7, 2017 9:40 AM 
To: Judy Peters <jepeters@uoregon.edu> 
Subject: Thanks! 
 
Judy, 
 
Tomorrow is my last day at JSMA and I don’t want to leave without saying Thank You to everyone over there who has helped me get through all 
the water leaks, smoke, electrical problems, broken doors, clogged plumbing, etc, etc, etc. for the last few years.   
 
Having such a good crew just a phone call (or email) away has been very much appreciated. 
 
Anthony Cranford 
Security Administrator 
Jordan Schnitzer Museum of Art 
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
From: Tony Hardenbrook  
Sent: Wednesday, January 3, 2018 9:45 AM 
To: FS CPS All Staff DG <fs.dg.CPS@uoregon.edu> 
Subject: Plumbing Repair Work at CPS 
 
Facilities Services will be taking the lead on making repairs to the sink in the CPS men’s bathroom.  Please ensure that the staff from Facilities 
and associated contractors are welcome and fully supported in their work.  Please be patient while Bruce Budzik and the Facilities staff can make 
the necessary improvements.  
 
Bruce- please thank your plumbing staff for identifying the issues at CPS and for taking on the job of coordinating the repairs! 
 
Tony Hardenbrook 
Director of Utilities and Energy 
Campus Planning and Facilities Management 
aharden2@uoregon.edu 

Hi all, 
 
I just wanted to let you all know that 
there were many holiday cards written 
to the folks in Facilities Services.  
 
Although several were scanned over to 
me, they did not reproduce well in this 
publication, nor were they legible, once 
sized down, so I listed the recipients. 
 
Thanks 
Anne 

mailto:spelkey@uoregon.edu
mailto:jbutler8@uoregon.edu
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  
 

 
 

1 
MBB  v. Cal 
(away) 

2 
WBB v. Cal 
(home) 
 
 
Groundhog Day 

3 
MBB v. 
Stanford (away) 

4WBB v. 

Stanford  (home) 
 

5 6 

 

7 8 
MBB v.  
Washington (home) 

9 

WBB v.  
Washington (away) 

10 

11 

WBB v. 
Washington St. 
(away) 

12 
 
Lincoln’s Birthday 

13 14 
Valentine Day 

15 
MBB v. 
USC (away) 

16 
WBB v.  
USC (home) 
 
 
Chinese New Year 

17 
MBB v. 
UCLA (away) 

18 

 

19 

WBB v. 
UCLA (home) 
 
 
President’s Day 

 

20 21 22 
MBB v. 
Arizona State 
(home) 

23 

WBB v. 
Arizona State 
(away) 

24 
MBB v. 
Arizona (home) 

25 
WBB v. 
Arizona (away) 

26 27 28    

 
      

Payroll 
Cut Off 

Pay Day 

http://www.goducks.com/main/Schedule.dbml?&DB_OEM_ID=500  

http://www.goducks.com/calendar.aspx

